DIGNITY IN CARE CAMPAIGN – KEY NEWS FOR MINISTERS – DEC 2009

Campaign highlights in December
· Over 3,000 people took part in our recent survey to vote on their top 3 issues for dignity in care.  Local innovation workshops will focus on these three issues:
· People often need to be listened to or treated as an individual
· People need stimulating activities and a sense of purpose 
· People need more autonomy and choice in their daily routines.
· The November statistics on use of the Dignity Champions website show high use of the site and its key role in keeping champions informed and connected. 

· The ‘Google search for champions’ is the most viewed page on the website with over 7,000 views last month. 
· Over 1,000 people downloaded the dignity training which we published in November.
Positive stakeholder action 
· Skills for Health, Skills for Care and Orders of St John Care Trust have all identified Dignity Champions amongst their staff. 
· Picker Institute Europe together with Age Concern England and the School of Pharmacy at University of London are carrying out a 30-month study to examine the experiences and expectations of older people with long-term conditions, whose needs are often greater and more complex than those of other groups. One of the measurements being used in the study involves dignity and respect.
· The RCN have published an evaluation report of their year campaign ‘Dignity: at the heart of everything we do’.
· Our stakeholder partnership board have been working with us to help create Dignity Action Day, for 25 February.

· The Innovation Unit support our Bright Ideas Grant and will be helping promote it to innovation communities. They have offered to help us measure its success. 
Recent success stories 
· Sandwell Council is working with the NHS, West Midlands Care Association and other organisations to encourage people to make a pledge to do one thing to help vulnerable adults. "We are asking people to meet the Dignity Challenge and sign up to be Dignity Champions.” 

· Staff at Suffolk Mental Health Trust's residential learning disability centre have been using role-play as an innovative way to educate staff about dignity in care.
Made-up scenes are used, which show poor practice in settings such as a café, a living room and a bathroom. The situations are then discussed to consider issues surrounding confidentiality, medication, restraint and physical and psychological abuse.
· Hartlepool Council and Hartlepool NHS held an event to engage local carers, NHS and social care workers in delivering the dignity campaign locally.

 Next month (Jan) campaign highlights
· Sir Michael Parkinson’s report will be published on 12 January.
· We will also launch ‘B.I.G.’ the (Bright Ideas Grant) and announce Dignity Action Day, which will take Place Feb 25.
· 30 Dignity Champions will be trained to deliver the Social Innovation Camp approach to stimulating innovation on 26 January.

· Y & H region will commence their regional Dignity Innovation Collaborative. 
